OFFICE OF PRICE STABILIZATION
SEATTLE, WASH.

REGIONAL OFFICE

March 16, 1953

To the editor:

April 30, as you know, marks the cut-off date of the Defense
Production Act, which during more than two years has authorized
nationwide price, wage and rent controls. The Oifice of Price
Stabilization is scheduled to close its doors.

At this time, it's appropriate that I tell you I am most
grateful for all your assistance during our almost two-years?®
association.

On behalf of the entire Seattle regional staff, I thank you
for your many courtesies to OPS---for using our news releases,
following up on the stories which had a local angle, editorializing
about whatever action OPS took which you thoupht was either good
or bad,

I wish you and your newspaper a successful and prosperous
future, supported by the continued appreciation of the community
you serve.

Very truly yours,

Gotiss.

(Miss) Barbara Krohn
Regional Press Officer





